
 

 

                                         Living Hope Lutheran Church   

                                         Council Meeting February 15, 2022 

 

 Opened in Prayer 
 Pastor Jerry spoke first. He was grateful for Alex Pieper singing in church the previous 

Sunday, and inquired if she would continue to sing.  
 Pastor Jerry wanted to express his thankfulness to those who participated in the 

preparation of Lent services. 
 He encourages us as a council and congregation to extend an invitation to our friends 

and neighbors to come to our church 
 He continues to hold office hours at each church 
 As a council we then discussed the Annual Budget Meeting- how it went 
 The question of “how do we get people to volunteer” came up and the answer is “Just 

Ask.” 
 Jerry Baganz is continuing as non-voting council member (ex officio) for now 
 Jerry Baganz informed us that we are good to go with the hook up of the City Sewer and 

Water as we have the necessary pipe connection. We again discussed this opportunity, 
and he answered a few questions as best he could. We as a council inquired if we could 
get new lighting for the parking lot included in the deal.  We have to be hooked up to 
Saukville City Sewer and Water 9 months from now. 

 Call Committee report – I informed the council of both Call Committee’s interview with 
our Pastoral candidate that afternoon, and of our mutual decision to extend the call to 
him  

 Discussion turned to Lent. We need volunteers! Shannon is sending an email. 
 We closed with the Lord’s Prayer 

  


